CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY 

  
FEBRUARY 9, 2016

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments
Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of January 12, 2016 Council meeting.
· February accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - January
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Resolution #R-1602-2 Transferring Funds Within Budgeted Appropriations for Fiscal Year 2015-2016 Sewer Fund Materials & Services to Personnel Services
Old Business
· Water Compliance Project

New Business
Council/Committee Reports
· Planning Document Review Chapter 1 & 2
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 9, 2016
 CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the February 9, 2016 regular Council meeting at 6:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Dawn O'Grady, Don Adcock, Lisa Whited, John Shurtleff and Connie Pound-Lewis. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Josh Proebstel.  Richard Howe led the Council in prayer.
Citizens present: Floyd Johnson, Teri Johnson, Sandy Wood and Baker County Sheriff Travis Ash. Planning Commission Chair Richard Howe and Planning Commission member Larry Curry were also in attendance.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Public Comments

Citizen Sandy Wood addressed the Council on behalf of Neighborhood Watch concerning donating the surveillance cameras to the City. 
The Council thanked Sandy and Neighborhood Watch for the donation.

Agenda Item No. 2 – Mayors Report
Recycle Center

Mayor Brown explained the changes at the recycling center. Baker Sanitary is no longer able to take comingled recycling materials so it is necessary to have separate containers for the different recyclable items.
Oregon Water Resources Department Grant

The application has been submitted to the Oregon Water Resources Department for a grant in the amount of $5,372,220 to complete the Water Compliance Project. Mayor Brown thanked the businesses and organizations that wrote letters of support that were submitted with the application.

Dog Ordinance

The City had its first dog citation go to court. The major part of the citation was for a dangerous dog violation and that was dismissed due to the wording in the City’s Dog Ordinance. Mayor Brown met with Justice of the Peace Don Williams concerning the ordinance. Don explained that in the ordinance the definition of “Dangerous Dog” on page 1 Section 2, paragraph 2 is sufficient, but on page 4 section 9 in clarifications of “Dangerous Dog”, the clarification does not match the definition. Judge Williams stated that in order for him to make a ruling on the violation the definition and clarification need to match. A meeting with City Attorney Dan Van Thiel has been scheduled for February 10, 2016 to discuss the options the City has concerning the Dog Ordinance.
Mayor Brown also spoke with County Commission Chair Bill Harvey concerning the Intergovernmental Agreement that the City has with the Baker County Justice Court and the distribution of fines. The agreement states that the City gets 50% of the fines. But apparently the first $45.00 of every fine goes to the State of Oregon and $19.00 goes to the Baker County Jail, the remainder is split with Justice Court and the City of Haines. 
Baker County Sheriff Travis Ash was unaware that the Baker County Jail received any money from fines through the Justice Court and he stated that he would research this issue. 
Minimum Wages Increase
Mayor Brown attended a video conference with Cliff Bentz and Ted Ferrioli mainly concerning the proposed minimum wage increase. It was announced that Linn & Baker County are not going to adhere with the minimum wage increase. He said that he would ask Attorney Dan Van Thiel what the City’s legal exposure would be if Haines were to follow the lead of Linn and Baker County. There is also a discrimination litigation in the State courts that the minimum wage bill is discriminative against employers. It was also stated during the video conference that the State of Oregon is under more Federal investigation for corruption than any other time in the history of State, starting at the Governor’s office on down.
Discussion followed.

Agenda Item No. 3 Council/Committee Reports
Planning Document Review Chapter 1 & 2
Council was provided with a copy of the 2015 Planning Document to review Chapter 1 and 2. Planning Chair Richard Howe asked the Council if there were any questions. 
Richard explained that there are very little changes from the 1979 Planning Code. The zoning and minimum lot size will remain the same. The main reason for the revision is to bring the document up to State standards.
Councilor O’Grady questioned page 8 “Dwelling Unit” definition. Council agreed to end the sentence at “household”. She also questioned on page 4 Section 1.2.6 (A)  the definition of “development permit”. Richard stated that additional research was needed on the issue.
Discussion followed concerning requiring a permit to live in a Recreational Vehicle.

Richard explained that the reason for a permit is so the City can confirm that the Recreational Vehicle is property connected to the City services.

Agenda Item No. 4 – Consent Agenda

Councilor Pound-Lewis made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor O’Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 5 – City Recorder/Public Works
City Recorder
Oregon Water Resources Department Grant Application

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained in more detail the process of the Oregon Water Resources Department grant application. Valerie read aloud to the Council an email from the OWRD asking for public comments on the Water Project Grant and Loan Applications. There were 37 applications submitted. The OWRD currently has $14.03 million dollars authorized by the Legislature to provide funding for eligible projects in the 2015-2017 Biennium. The 37 applications requested a total of nearly $51 million dollars. There is a link available to view all of the applications and make comments. 

Not all the applications are for municipal projects and JUB Engineer John Garlitz is very positive that the City has a good application. The City has a legitimate need considering that the water system is out of compliance with the State. The OWRD does not have a date set when they are going to award the grants but it will probably be sometime next summer.


Oregon Government Ethics Statement of Economic Interest
Valerie received an email from the Oregon Government Ethics Commission that they have updated their reporting system and will be contacting her soon with information on how the Public Official will need to file this year.


Budget Committee

In March it will be necessary to advertise for the 2016-2015 budget committee members.
Public Works

Recycle Center

Public Works Josh Proebstel explained the changes at the recycling center and thanked Sandy Wood for the donation of surveillance cameras.

Backhoe Tires
Josh commented that one of the backhoe tire had to be replaced and that the City needs to plan on replacing several tires for the City equipment in the near future.

Water Tests 
There will be 52 water tests required by the State this year so the City needs to plan for the additional expense for water testing.


Squirrel Control
The USDA Wildlife Services are going to assist Josh in poisoning the ground squirrels at the sewer lagoons. It is a violation to have animals burrowing in to the dams because it can cause leaking and potential failure of the dams. 

Hale Cabin Repair
The Hale cabin in the park needs to be repaired as soon as possible for safety reasons. It is the only cabin that is open and there is a possibility of it collapsing. 

Discussion followed to close off the cabin to inside access and repair the building as soon as possible.

Agenda Item No. 6 – Administrative Matters

Resolution #R-1602-2 Transferring Funds Within Budgeted Appropriations for Fiscal Year 2015-2016 Sewer Fund Materials and Services to Personnel Services
City Recorder Valerie Russell read aloud Resolution #R-1602-2 Transferring Funds Within Budgeted Appropriation for Fiscal Year 2015-2016 Sewer Fund Materials and Services to Personnel Services to the Council. 

This resolution is necessary due to the City no longer having to contract with a certified sewer operator. Public Works Josh Proebstel obtained his sewer certification so the funds will be paid to him out of Personnel Service instead of the Material and Services category in the budget.

Councilor Pound-Lewis made a motion to accept Resolution #R-1602-2 Transferring Funds Within Budgeted Appropriations for Fiscal Year 2015-2016 Sewer Fund Materials and Services to Personnel Services. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 7 Public Comments
There were no public comments.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Meeting adjourned at 7:27 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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